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The BHR Safeguarding Partnership has made a welcome 

commitment to develop an integrated multi-agency quality 

assurance programme across BHR, focusing on practice.  

In Redbridge, the Learning and Improvement Sub Group is 

currently developing a model of approach to local Learning 

Reviews, which will focus on a specific identified theme that is 

present in a number of cases. This will allow an opportunity to 

deep dive into the presenting factors and gain insight and 

learning into processes, multi-agency working and information 

sharing.   

We are exploring how best to resource the collation of relevant 

information from agencies for Learning Reviews. This will 

consist of a delegate working as a conduit to identify all the key 

themes, draw out the learning and identify good practice.     

The proposal for the development of a BHR Practitioner Forum 

has been well received and this will be taken forward. The 

timeliness of the forum is to be finalised, a proposal could be 

three times a year, providing each local partnership with the 

opportunity to host the forum. 
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A representative from the 

Redbridge Youth Council presented 

their priorities and planned work 

programme to the Partnership. 

These include knife crime, body 

image and period poverty.  The 

findings from the Make Your Mark 

consultation with young people 

across the Borough will be made 

known shortly with new priorities 

identified. 

At our next meeting, in January 

2020, there will be an opportunity to 

hear directly from a group of young 

people with direct experience of the 

multi-agency safeguarding system. 



The Truth Project  is part of the 
Independent Inquiry into Child Sexual 
Abuse. It helps the Inquiry to understand 
why and how children who have suffered 
from sexual abuse were let down by people 
in authority in the past, in order to prevent it 
happening in the future. It is an opportunity 
for people to share their experience in a 
safe and confidential way, and to be 
listened to without judgment. 

The Truth Project would like to hear from 
those who have suffered sexual abuse; very 
often, someone in a position of authority 
knew about it (or should have known about 
it) and did not deal with it properly. The 
abuse may have happened in the family 
home or elsewhere, but if someone in 
authority knew or should have known, the 
victim may have been failed by an 
agency. The information shared with the 
Inquiry is very important and will help to 
make recommendations to protect children 
in the future. Many have said that they wish 
to contribute in order to make the world 
safer for future children, hoping that their 
personal experience will feed into the 
Inquiry’s work.   

Many have said that taking part in the Truth 
Project has helped them to feel heard and 
most importantly believed, some for the first 
time. Some participants have said that 
sharing their experience marks the 
beginning in the process of moving on and 
achieving resolution.  

 
Ways to share with the Truth Project  

 
There are different ways to get in touch with 
the Truth Project. Experiences can be 
shared in writing (via email or post), by 
telephone or in person by attending a 
private session. When an individual comes 
to a session, they can choose any of the 
Inquiry offices across England and Wales. 
The Truth Project staff can help to make all 
travel and accommodation arrangements 
and meet the costs for the participant and 
up to two companions.  

A dedicated team of workers is available to 
support participants leading up to, on the 
day and after the session.  They will try their 
best to meet the individual needs of 

participants, including interpretation, and 
provide emotional support throughout the 
process. 

The information that shared with the Truth 
Project is used for research reports, to 
support recommendations to protect children 
in the future, and to produce 
anonymised summaries of the 
experience.  To date, we have published 365 
experiences, which can be found on our 
website. 

The Project produces a quarterly dashboard 
which includes information about 
participants' backgrounds, the nature of the 
abuse experienced, the relationship to 
perpetrators, impacts of the abuse and 
disclosure.  This information helps to bring 
new insight into child sexual abuse and 
provides valuable learning to feed into the 
recommendations for change. Reports 
published to date include 'Victim and 
Survivor voices from the Truth Project’ 
and a thematic report ‘Child Sexual Abuse 
in the context of religious 
institutions’.  More information around 
research and publications can be viewed via 
the website.  

Last month, London Live has reported on 
the Truth Project hearing from more than 
1,000 victims and survivors. The TV channel 
interviewed Michael May, head of the 
London and South East Truth Project office, 
and a survivor called Ruby. 

with 

Heidi Clutterbuck who praised the Truth 
Project as providing a safe space for her to 
speak about her experiences, and Michael 
May talked about the vital work the Inquiry 
was doing to open up conversations about 
child sexual abuse.  

If you work with anyone affected by anyone 
who has experienced historical sexual 
abuse as a child and you feel would find it 
helpful to speak to the Project, please pass 
on the contact information below.   
 

www.truthproject.org.uk  
Inquiry Information Line 0800 917 1000 
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“I was totally engrossed throughout 
the session and felt that at the end 

of it I had learned a great deal. I 
started off having no knowledge in 
the area and ended it feeling that I 
had tools to help me in my role.” 
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Keeping Children Safe in Education 
(KCSIE) 

 

You may be aware that on 2 September the 
Department for Education’s revised statutory 
safeguarding guidance for schools and 
colleges, Keeping Children Safe in Education 
(KCSIE) 2019 came into force; it is available 
on GOV.UK here.  

 

The DfE have asked children’s safeguarding 
partnerships to draw attention to Part 5 of 
the guidance, which was introduced for the 
first time in September 2018. It covers 
managing reports of child on child sexual 
violence and sexual harassment in schools 
and colleges.  We know that many schools 
and colleges get their safeguarding 
information from their local authority and 
work closely with them when cases arise.  

 

 Nothing is more important than 
safeguarding and promoting children’s 
welfare.  

 Children can sexually abuse other 
children and it doesn’t only happen in 
secondary schools; it can take place 
in primary schools too.  

 Child on child sexual violence and 
sexual harassment exists in many 
forms, from calling someone 
sexualised names, flicking bra straps, 
lifting up skirts, grabbing bottoms, 
breasts and genitalia to sexual assault 
and rape.  

 Sexual violence and sexual 
harassment can happen online and 
offline (and in many cases there will 
be an element of both).  

 Schools and colleges need to know 
how to identify it, manage reports and 
support all parties involved. 

 It is essential that all victims are 
reassured that they are being taken 
seriously and that they will be 
supported and kept safe. A victim 
should never be given the impression 
that they are creating a problem by 

reporting sexual violence or sexual 
harassment. Nor should a victim ever 
be made to feel ashamed for making 
a report. 

 Sexual violence and sexual 
harassment are not acceptable, 
should never be tolerated and should 
never be seen as an inevitable part of 
growing up.

 Everyone who comes into contact with 
children has a role to play in 
protecting them. 

 

Detailed advice to support schools and 
colleges understand, prevent and respond to 
reports of child on child sexual violence and 
harassment and how and when to refer 
cases is available here. 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/keeping-children-safe-in-education--2
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/sexual-violence-and-sexual-harassment-between-children-in-schools-and-colleges
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